From:

Sent: To: Sunday, 16 July 2023 4:42 PM

Records Department

Subject:

[EXTERNAL] OBJECTION to DA2023/0130

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Name:

Address:

Contact number:

Dear Council Members,

I hope this letter finds you in good health and high spirits. I am writing to express my strong opposition and grave concerns regarding the proposed approval of a large waste transfer station in our beloved community. It is with great urgency that I address this matter, as I firmly believe that such a facility would have profound negative consequences for our neighborhood and the well-being of its residents.

First and foremost, the establishment of a large waste transfer station in close proximity to residential areas raises significant environmental concerns. These facilities are notorious for emitting noxious fumes, exacerbating air pollution levels, and releasing unpleasant odors into the surrounding areas. By allowing the operation of such a station near our homes, we are risking the health and quality of life of our community members. Additionally, the potential contamination of soil and water sources must not be overlooked, as it could have long-term detrimental effects on our local ecosystem and biodiversity.

Furthermore, the proposed location of the waste transfer station raises serious concerns regarding public safety. The increased traffic resulting from the transportation of large volumes of waste materials through our neighborhood could potentially lead to traffic congestion, accidents, and spills. Our community members, including pedestrians, cyclists, and drivers, would be exposed to heightened risks, compromising their safety and overall well-being.

In addition to the environmental and safety concerns, the approval of a large waste transfer station could have profound socio-economic impacts on our community. The presence of such a facility is likely to deter potential residents, prospective homebuyers, and investors, thereby leading to a decline in property values and hindering economic growth. This, in turn, could impede the development of our community and negatively impact local businesses and employment opportunities.

Given these significant concerns, I strongly urge the council to reconsider the approval of the proposed waste transfer station. It is crucial to explore alternative waste management strategies that prioritize sustainable solutions and the overall welfare of our community. This could involve promoting comprehensive recycling and composting initiatives, incentivizing waste reduction at the source, and investing in cutting-edge technologies that minimize the need for large-scale waste transfer operations.

Moreover, I strongly encourage the council to engage in an inclusive and transparent dialogue with community members, environmental experts, and public health professionals. By actively involving all stakeholders in the decision-making process, we can benefit from a diverse range of perspectives and ensure that the concerns and voices of those directly affected are genuinely heard and taken into account.

In conclusion, I firmly oppose the approval of a large waste transfer station in our community due to the potential environmental, safety, and socio-economic repercussions it poses. I implore the council to prioritize the long-term sustainability, health, and prosperity of our community by exploring alternative waste management options that align with our shared values and aspirations.

Thank you for your unwavering commitment to serving our community's best interests. I trust that you will carefully consider the objections raised by concerned citizens and make a decision that upholds the well-being and future of our community.

Yours sincerely,

2